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Object: Application as Northeastern Representative  
 
Graduated from the École polytechnique universitaire de Lille in France in civil engineering 
in October 2014, I arrived in New Brunswick, and more specifically in the Bathurst region, in 
June 2016. Since I worked to the recognition of my professional experience to obtain the 
title of Professional Engineer of the Association of Professional Engineers and 
Geoscientists of New Brunswick (APEGNB) and continue to work in the field of engineering 
by supervising projects related to public works and sustainable development.  
 
Currently I am a project supervisor in sustainable development at the Association 
francophone des municipalités du Nouveau-Brunswick. My mission is to share and make 
accessible my engineering knowledges in order to communities can demonstrate good 
governance. I also make sure that awareness can contribute to the development of 
communities through social, environmental and economic aspects. I act in the public 
interest by taking these three factors into account when I am developing and carrying out 
projects.  
 
Four years after my establishment in New Brunswick, I received a significant support from 
the community for my installation and integration in addition to the accompaniment of my 
engineering mentors when I registered with APEGNB as an engineer-in-training.  
 
My participation at the activities of the Northeastern section of the Association for four years 
has allowed me to develop my knowledges on the role played by the engineering and 
geoscience communities at the regional level in order to continue the work carried out at the 
provincial level.  
 
By now I wish to get involved in the engineering and geoscience communities by sharing 
my experience and knowledge acquired in Canada and abroad as representative of the 
Northeastern branch on the APEGNB Council member.  
 
My educational and professional careers have led me to overcome various very enriching 
situations which in my opinion will be beneficial to the implementation of the strategic plan 
and will help to ensure compliance and improvement of the regulation of the professions of 
engineer and geoscientist in New Brunswick.  
 
Best regards,  
Joël OLIVIER, P.Eng. 


